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        MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

March 12, 2004

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
Federal

APTA Legislative Conference

This week members of the MTA Board and I attended the annual American Public Transportation Association (APTA) 2004 Legislative Conference in Washington, DC.  The focus of the conference was legislation pending in the U.S. House of Representatives to reauthorize America’s surface transportation programs.  The APTA Legislative Conference included presentations by several influential members of the House and Senate and a variety of seminars on the importance of the reauthorization bill pending before the U.S. Congress.

In addition to participating in APTA organized events, the MTA officials joining me in Washington, DC had an aggressive schedule of meetings with Members of Congress, senior Congressional Aides and representatives of the U.S. Department of Transportation.  The goal of these meetings was to advance the MTA’s Calendar Year 2004 Federal Legislative program with respect to both the appropriations and reauthorization bills to be considered during the second session of the 108th Congress. 

The MTA’s APTA delegation held meetings with Representatives Jerry Lewis, Lucille Roybal-Allard, Gary Miller, and with senior aides for Senators Barbara Boxer, Dianne Feinstein, Patty Murray, Paul Sarbanes and Representative Ernest Istook.  We also had an opportunity to discuss the status of the pending reauthorization bill with Joyce Rose, a Professional Staff member for the House Committee on Transportation and Infrastructure’s Subcommittee on Highways and Transit.

A smaller delegation of MTA officials met on March 8th with Jenna Dorn, Administrator of the Federal Transit Administration.  At the meeting, we encouraged the Administrator to advance the Full Funding Grant Agreement (FFGA) for the Eastside Light Rail Line to Congress without delay.

Later on March 8th I had the opportunity to meet with Senator Richard Shelby of Alabama.  The Senator serves as the Chairman of the Senate Banking Committee, which has jurisdiction over the transit provisions of the transportation reauthorization bill.  He also Chairs the Senate Appropriations Committee’s Subcommittee on Transportation, Treasury and General Government.  Our meeting with the Senator was to discuss the status of the Eastside FFGA and the MTA’s appropriations requests for Fiscal Year 2005.  The meeting was cordial and productive and included the participation of the Senator’s top transportation aides, Sherri Little and Paul Doerrer.  MTA Board Member John Fasana joined me at this meeting.

The MTA co-hosted a very successful Congressional Reception on the last night of the APTA Legislative Conference.  The reception was held on Capitol Hill and attended by many Members of Congress, California’s Secretary of Business, Transportation and Housing Sunne Wright McPeak, and dozens of Congressional aides.   The reception was a collaborative effort between the MTA and the Metropolitan Transportation Commission for the San Francisco Bay Area, the Orange County Transportation Authority, Municipal Operators in California, MetroLink, the Ventura County Transportation Commission, the Riverside County Transportation Commission, the San Bernardino Association of Governments and the Southern California Association of Governments.

Update on Transportation Reauthorization Bill

On March 11, we were informed by congressional sources that an agreement has been reached by the leadership of the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee to move forward on a six-year, $275 billion surface transportation reauthorization bill.  The committee is expected to take action on the bill -- known as TEA-LU, or "Transportation Equity Act: A Legacy for Users" -- in late March.  While the House proposal falls short of the Senate's $318 billion reauthorization plan, we have learned that transportation advocates in the House view conference committee action as the most promising venue for bringing the final measure closer in line to the Senate-passed bill.  In the weeks ahead, Government Relations staff will

continue to work closely with the Los Angeles congressional delegation to advance MTA's programmatic and project priorities.
If you have any questions concerning this Legislative Brief please contact David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (213) 247-6736 or Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769.
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